Engineer of 2020 Meeting 

December 8, 2009

Meeting Minutes 

Peter Meckl called the meeting to order at 12:33 pm.  A motion was made by Mark Johnson and seconded by David Radcliffe to approve the minutes as submitted.  The motion was approved.    
Attendance:  Peter Meckl, Mike Harris, Peg Ertmer, Mark Johnson, Anne Dare, David Radcliffe, Diane Beaudoin, Carla Zoltowski, Carolyn Percifield, Carlos Martinez, Marc Williams, Jon Fricker, Robert Proctor, Martin Okos and Linda Higgins.  

Seed Grants are due January 22.  The committee will need to review them once they are in.  Please keep this in mind.  The committee should consider submitting a grant and also encourage your colleagues to submit as well.

Workshop planning – A possible topic is Entrepreneurship.  Although this topic has been covered somewhat before, this would focus more on the business and innovation part of it.   We do need the appropriate business skills to go with this.  Diane suggested we need to get more involvement outside the committee, invite people across the university and get them involved in planning.  The more people involved will result in more participation.  We can begin by identifying someone who can lead the workshop (name recognition within entrepreneurship).  We need broad participation within the Schools.  Peter thought it would be useful to have Natalie Duval-Couetil come and speak to the committee at an upcoming meeting.  Natalie is the Director of the Entrepreneurship program within Burton Morgan.  Another suggestion was to engage Joe Sinfield.  He was involved in the innovation workshop.   He could be involved, but probably not lead with his other career obligations.  Mike Ladisch,  Karthik Ramani and Joe Pekny could be other possibilities.  Someone from the strategic planning committee could make a request.  Candice Vibbert who is in Discovery Park working for Martin Jischke could be helpful in organizing the workshop.  Candice handles the Industry component.  Natalie is tied to the education side.  Other names recommended were: Kinam Park, BME, Alissa Pennich (SP), Andrew Brightman, BME, Hugh Hillhouse, ChE, Martin Okos, ABE.    The committee is still concerned about the focus.     Entrepreneurship is too broad.  What aspect are we interested in?   Challenge to define.  How do we connect with education?  How can we instill some attributes that are important?  Business aspects are important and we have a group of people that could do this.  We need to be clear from the outside and we want to be relevant.  

Another important issue is to heighten the attendance.  The weeks of Sept. 21 and Sept. 28 are tentative for now.  Green week is the 28th.  Should we consider others?  These are both on Tuesdays.  We can ask the Schools to recommend big name speakers.  We should be flexible with dates and check with the Events office to verify what else is going on.  Is there something we can do to help make it clear of what we are going to do to get people involved?  As stated, the agenda is vague, we should provide more details.  By providing more information people know exactly what is going on.  We can send out postcards, emails, reminders. We want people to know that being there is important. We should focus on faculty that are basically interested.  Not all are interested.  All curriculum committees within schools should be inviting people within their schools.  Specifically get undergraduate chairs, instructors of design courses.  Do a more directed promotional effort.  We should keep the website up to date with lots of information.  Biggest thing, agree on the date of the 21st and use this as a starting point.  State the date early.  Avoid seminar speakers that day.  Ideas for key note speaker: Dean Kayman or Woody Flowers – MIT professor.  Mike asked about the President of Standford – John Hennessy as a possibility.    Another person involved in NASA.  Dave A. Lay  or Bill Gates.  There are also several alums that are entrepreneurs that understand the education side, Keith Krock – President of Board of Trustees and  Michael Birck, also on Board of Trustees.
Viewing the table that Diane Beaudoin provided shows the entrepreneurship ranking low.  The question was asked, should we be pushing this?  Students are interested.  We need to get students to understand the end result is making money.  Someone suggested not using the word entrepreneurship – say something like ‘synthesizing engineering and business perspectives’.  We need to develop a list of goals within ourselves or it will be hard to have someone else bring in ideas.  
Diane Beaudoin commented on the hand out.  The committee should take a look at the attributes within each pillar.  We will do this again and ask the schools to rank importance and deliverance.  We need help from Mike and the Dean in getting it out.  Can each person take it back to their respective school and get the discussions going with faculty and their industrial boards?   We want to start looking at the importance.   How representative is this of how people are thinking?  Consensus is that some things are more important than others.  We as a committee need to do something to show that we are making progress on these attributes.    How can we get the schools more involved and directly address these areas that are lacking?  Where are the gaps in our current curriculum?  We need to give a target definition when we ask for a ranking and ask how well they are doing in delivery, including validation.  Ask them to provide details. This doesn’t mean anything if we don’t have some sort of consistence.  What do we want, how do we get it?  This could be done with the curriculum committees first.  This survey went to ABET coordinators within school.  Things we are doing well are getting high rankings.  A low score doesn’t mean unimportant but less important.  Most faculty are aware that the economic side is important.  Should we include this word entrepreneurship?  We need to go back to the original definition.   Ask those people who are entrepreneurs.  What is the fraction of people?  Companies depend on our students to be entrepreneurial.  This is a new idea, very applicable.  Write a paragraph of their focus or what they want to get out of the workshop.  Linda and Peter will send email out.  Jon will look in files for original information about definitions of Entrepreneurial and Intrapreneurial.
Meeting adjourned.  

Linda Higgins

